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Tackling the Crisis Facing School Social Workers 

Albany, NY- For those school social workers across New York State fortunate enough to have survived another round of budget cuts, the school year begins with the excitement of meeting this year’s student body, amidst trepidation about what may be in store for their role in the coming year’s budget.  With mounting cutbacks in education expenditures, districts under increasing economic stress are seeking to reduce or eliminate social workers in their schools. 
To combat this detrimental trend, the New York State Chapter of the National Association of Social Workers is launching a School Social Work Task Force to develop resources and advocacy strategies to enable school social workers and allies to better articulate the value of school social workers; educate school superintendents and boards about the value of social work services and the difference in scopes of practice between school social workers and other pupil personnel providers. The task force seeks to reinforce the role of school social workers in promoting academic success through increasing the visibility of the profession.
“School social workers provide a critical link between school, home, and the community; helping students improve their academic achievement and social, emotional, and behavioral competence. The long term ramifications of allowing the needs of academically vulnerable students to go unaddressed in terms of dollars and cents… is exponentially more costly to us as a society than committing to retain social work services in our schools today” says NASW-NYS Chapter President Dr. Peter Chernack, who convened the Task Force. “The time to invest in our children’s future is now.” 

NASW-NYS Policy Director Karin Carreau says “the Chapter receives dozens of calls from school social workers across the state every year who work in districts that are proposing to eliminate one or in some cases all of the social workers in their district. We’ve successfully assisted many of them in advocating for retention of the positions, however it’s time for a comprehensive strategy to address what has become a workforce crisis.”

Chairing the task force is Michael Cappiello, LCSW-R, a member of the NASW-NYS Board of Directors with firsthand experience with the turmoil of having his position eliminated and the resulting impact on the availability of critical services to the students who are left behind.  Cappiello looks forward to “bringing together national and state leaders from the National Association of Social Workers and School Social Work Association of America as well as school social workers from various regions of New York to develop and implement meaningful actions to mitigate this trend.”

Nearly one million children in New York State live at or below the poverty level. The academic disparity in high school graduation rates between students from low need districts (over 94%) and those from high need urban-suburban districts (65.9%) is nearly 30%.  Students who experience housing instability or homelessness, food insecurity or other factors associated with childhood poverty or such issues as family discord, social pressures and bullying, physical or mental illness, developmental disability, abuse or neglect that affect children of all socio-economic statuses are at-risk for academic difficulties.   

School social work practice promotes the academic mission of schools by fostering educational environments that are safe; have supportive, fair, and responsive policies; mitigate barriers to learning; and emphasize early intervention and positive behavioral interventions. Current economic, social and educational conditions indicate the need to increase the availability of such services not eliminate them. 
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